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August 2021      

Dear Lion Members of District 11 A 1: 
 
 As we have entered our new fiscal 

year, I first want to take this time to thank 

all of you for continued support, prayers, and  

assistance to me as your governor.  

 

 We are off to a great start! We have had our 1st Cabinet meeting, our Region & 

Zone Chairs, GAT Team and various teams throughout the District have all been meeting, 

visiting various District Clubs, conducting trainings, facilitating various service and      

fundraising events throughout our District! Wow and this is just month two! Thank you!  

 

 I would especially like to thank our team of Lions, who facilitated us receiving an 

LCI grant that allowed us to partner with some of our areas community organizations in  

providing  Disaster Relief to thousands throughout the cities of Dearborn, Detroit, and  

Hamtramck. 

 

 We continue seeking innovative ideas from you.  Our District goals are to increase 

membership, start new clubs,  start Leos and Cyber Clubs for Lions.  For that we need all 

the Clubs and the entire District membership to be our backbones. All Lion Clubs are 

asked to help achieve our goals. Despite the thought that these ideas may sound like lofty 

goals, they can be achieved through each and every Lion memberôs participation. 

 

 Lions Clubs do an amazing job for service in our district. Members work very hard 

on various projects. Please let your hard work be known within the Community, State and 

at International Level. Please take the accolades and be recognized. All Clubs are asked to 

report their service on the Lions Website. 

  

 And Last but not least, if you can  help out at any level, do not hesitate to let  

us know.  

 

We will welcome you with open arms. 

 
In Lionism 
 
We Serve 

 

 

 

 

DISTRICT 11A-1 

2021-2022 FOCUS 

§ Strengthen Club 

    Communications 

§ Support Initiatives 

§ Provide Resources 

     to Clubs 

§ Increase 

    Membership 

     2021-2022 Term 



 

 

LIONS CLUB INTERNATIONAL 

 

THE SECRET OF SERVICE 

 

Dear Lions, 

For my first message to you in LION Magazine, I want to talk about the small things. When Lions Clubs International 
was started more than 100 years ago, it was founded on the idea that those who can help, should. It was that simple. 

I grew up with those same values. I was raised in Brooklyn, where most families worked hard and came home tired at 
the end of the day. But they saw the value in supporting one another. They knew they were stronger together. And they 
knew that as tired as they were, or as steep as their own struggle seemed, they still had something to give. So, they did. 

Itôs so easy to make a difference. Thatôs the secret that so many Lions already understand and what I wish more people 
knew. You donôt have to end all suffering for humankindðnot on your own. But you can ease one personôs struggle. 
You can pick up their bag and carry it for a while. And when you think of service in little moments like this, it becomes 
easier to see just how many ways there are to give back. And it gets even easier when each one of us invites a new mem-
ber to join our club. That gives us more helping hands. And more service from the heart. 

I know we are all busy, and we all have heavy loadsðthese days especially. But remember that the small things you do 
as Lions are as important as the big things. The way you serve may look different than how I serve or how your buddy 
down the street serves. And thatôs a good thing. That give us balance and diversity. That makes us Lions. 

I am honored to embark on the next year as your International President and look forward to serving from the heart with 
you. 

Sincerely, 

 

Douglas X. Alexander 

International President, Lions Clubs International 

PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 



 

 

 
A photo of our scholarship recipients 
from Bedford High School, this  
photo was taken at our July dinner 
meeting: 
 
The Bedford Township Lions Club has 
awarded 10 scholarships this year in 
the amount of $1,500 each to gradu-
ating Bedford High School seniors. 
The scholarships are given in the 
name of former Lion members and 

prominent   residents of the Bedford       
Community. The students and their 
parents were recognized at their  

July 7th dinner meeting at the Erie 
Restaurant. 

  
Laurie Althaus 
Publicity Chair 

EVENTS IN THE NEWS 

Hello Fellow Lions! 

The targeted organizations supported 
by the Childhood Cancer Committee are  
Maggieõs Wigs 4 Kids, Camp Quality and 
Kids Kicking Cancer. 
District 11 A1 also supports Ronald  
McDonald House in the Detroit Medical  
Center.  
We promote the collection of gift cards for gas, food and 
small gifts for the kids and donations to the organizations. 
  
When People are made aware of a need in the community, 
many are willing to serve. 
 
Claudia Carrington heard Maggie wanted hats and scarves for 
the kids, so she volunteered to crochet and knit some beauti-
ful colorful hats. 

Jordan Lee Crump is the 9 year old granddaughter of Lion 
Greyston Holmes, member of Detroit Westown Hartford    
Lions. She learned to   crochet and knit òHuggiesó  during the 
pandemic in 2020 with the help of her grandmother, Ellen 
Holmes. Jordan has a very giving and caring heart and wanted 
to make something for the children who have cancer. 

Please contact Lion Phyllis Turner if you have any questions 
regarding the organizations the committee supports. 

email psturner@sbcglobal.net  

 



 

 

EVENTS IN THE NEWS  

On Wednesday, July 29th, Volunteers from Lions Club International District 
11A1 (serving Wayne and Monroe Counties) participated in             

providing flood relief supplies and food to more than 500 families living in 

Hamtramck, Detroit, and Dearborn.    

Volunteers distributed buckets and tote bags filled with cleaning supplies, 
box fans and fresh produce including potatoes, onions, corn on the cob, to-

matoes, peppers, cabbage and watermelons. 

Residents have been hit hard by heavy rains suffering 3 flooding episodes 

in as many weeks.   

The Relief Effort was initiated by Lion Ali M. Ali and the Dearborn Lions 
Club, with support from Access of Dearborn, MI, Gleaners Food Bank and 

multiple Lions Clubs throughout LCI District 11A1. 

A $10,000 Grant was awarded to Dearborn 
Lions Club for Emergency Relief from        

Lions International. 


